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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 14th December 2010, there were present:

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr D Atherley




Mr R Drury




Mr C Elsmore




Mr P Kay




Mrs H Lusty




Mrs J Morgan

Also present

PC Julie Evans, Gloucestershire Constabulary

PUBLIC FORUM

Cllr Elsmore reported that due to the poor condition of some of the houses on High Nash the properties are to be demolished and new houses built. The new layout would incorporated more dwellings and off road parking. Two Rivers Housing were in consultation with residents and another meeting had been arranged for next year.  New planning applications would also be submitted next year.
176. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Councillors Howell, Phelps and Weston

177. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.

178. MINUTES OF THE MEETING
It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 30 November 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:
Cllr Atherley

Seconded:
Cllr Morgan

179. MATTERS ARISING
Matters arising from the meeting held on 30th November 2010 

The Clerk reported that she had been informed by the District Council that there is no need to publish a Notice of Co-option for the recent vacancies on the Council due to it being less than 6 months until the Elections.

Item 156 – PC Evans reported that the recent speed checks reported were a member of the community and a PCSO carrying out a speed survey.
Item 157 – The Clerk reported that she had heard from Stagecoach and that they had admitted that the Lakers bus had broken down but were unaware of any other problems.

Any future problems with Stagecoach buses breaking down should be reported directly to them.

Item 132 – The Clerk reported that Greg Smith, Principal of Gloucestershire College had stressed A level courses would still be available at the Royal Forest of Dean College.  The Clerk also reported that during a recent meeting with the Vice Principal of RFDC Sandy Lang confirmed the position and stated that she would be more than happy to attend a meeting with the Town Council in the New Year.

180. POLICE REPORT
PC Evans reported that they had successfully issued a warrant recently.

There had been a recent incident in Coleford where a police officer had been assaulted and without CCTV this incident could have been a lot worse.
Also problems with youths had arisen again in Pyart Court.

The Mayor had attended a recent meeting with the 4 Mayors and Superintendent Phil Haynes and Inspector Richard Boyles were it was reported that the restructuring in the Forest would commence on 1st April 2011.

Coleford would be the main hub of the Forest and would gaining 6 Sergeants, 1 Inspector and 2 PC’s.  The Neighbourhood Scheme would be expanding. It was confirmed that CID would be moving to Cheltenham.  Funding from the County Council for Officers would be available for the next 2 years.  All County Council PC’s would stay in the Forest but it could not be guaranteed that the Coleford Officer would be staying in Coleford.

The Mayor reported that there would be another meeting in the New Year and that she had requested the meeting take place at Waterwells 
It was agreed to move agenda item 182 forward for discussion whilst PC Evans was present

182. CONTRIBUTE TO THE COST OF CCTV IN THE TOWN
There was wide discussion concerning the contribution towards the CCTV coverage in the Forest 
It was unanimously agreed that the loss of the CCTV coverage would be a major loss in the Forest.

Cllr Drury reported that handing power down was becoming a serious matter and more time was needed for the right response.

It was agreed to defer this item for further discussion at the Budget meeting in January 2011
181. FOREST OF DEAN DISTRICT COUNCIL CORE STRATEGY CONSULTATION. 
Members discussed the request from a parishioner for the Town Council to contribute to this consultation
It was agreed to defer this item for further discussion at a Planning Committee meeting in January 2011

183. FIXED PENALTY FINES FOR LITTERING IN COLEFORD – ZERO TOLERANCE

Discussion took place to decide if the Town Council agrees to fixed penalty fines for littering in Coleford instead of issuing a warning and making Coleford a zero tolerance area for littering for a trial period.
It was agreed to write to Mr Nick Brain, Street Warden, FODDC stating that the Council would support this campaign and that effort needs to be made to approach take aways and public houses regarding littering in Coleford.
It was also suggested that the Street Wardens work together with Clive Hinton, Forest Equipment Services.

184. PUBLIC CONSULTATION – EMERGENCY PLAN
The Clerk gave a report on a public consultation for Coleford Town Council for the Emergency Plan stating the information would displayed in the Chamber for members of the public to come in and comment on.
Members agreed to this consultation taking place.

185. PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
Members noted and agreed to the recommendations made by the Public Safety Committee meeting with the following addition:

The Town Council write to the MP stating their concern regarding the administration system.

186. HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE

Members noted and agreed the Minutes of the Highways Committee meeting.

Cllr Merrikin asked if the missing ‘Coleford’ sign could be included on the next Highways Committee meeting agenda.

187. PLANNING COMMITTEE
Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee held on 7 December 2010.
188. MEMBERS REPORTS
The Mayor reported on the meeting with the 4 Mayors where issues regarding the Police, car parking, toilets and lack of money were discussed.
On 10 December the Mayor attended the HOOF meeting where there was a leaflet circulated stating that the Dilke and Lydney Hospitals were going to be privatised.  Due to lack of funding Bream, Newnham and Mitcheldean libraries would be closing.  Concern for the loss of internet access was raised.  It was important to support Cinderford Town Council with their objections to the closure of the libraries.

Cllr Atherley reported that he had attended an event at Lakers School regarding Hope for Tomorrow and that he had attended a St Johns Ambulance Carol Service.

Cllr Elsmore reported that he had attended an Area Health Forum meeting.

Cllr Allaway-Martin reported that there would be a Fair Horizon’s meeting taking place this week and she would report back at the next Council meeting.

Cllr Drury reported that a recent Hands Across the Ocean fund raising event was extremely successful.
187. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT
Cllr Allaway-Martin reported on a recent Core Strategy meeting she had attended.
188. CORRESPONDENCE
Members noted the items of correspondence received during December 2010.  It was agreed to write a letter to the police regarding police representation at Council meetings.
189. PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of December 2010 were noted and agreed
190. PETTY CASH PAYMENTS
The petty cash payments made during December 2010 were noted and agreed.
191. MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
The monthly budget figures for December 2010 were noted and agreed.
192. BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for November 2010 were noted.
193. BANK RECONCILLIATION
The bank reconciliation for November 2010 was noted.

The meeting closed at 8.35pm.
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